
SPRITE	CLUB	OF	SA	
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

12 APRIL 2021 
MINUTES 

 
1. Welcome: Gordon Boyce warmly welcomed members to the April meeting 

and reminded members to fill out the supplied Covid-19 Contact Tracing 
Record Form, if they were not able to utilize the COVIDSAFE App.   
 

2. Apologies: Miles Jackson, Barry Edson, Russel and Judy Schmarr, Ian 
Rawley. 

 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting: March 2021 minutes were posted on 

Club’s website. 
   

        Moved: Carole Tye, Seconded: Di Low 
     
4. Correspondence in: 

 
. Invitation to the Club to attend the Swan Reach Classic Car ‘River Run’ to be 
held on 18 April, 2021. 
 
. Invitation to the Club to attend the British Classics Tour from Encounter Bay 
to Victor Harbor on Sunday 2 May 2021. 

 
Magazines: Healey’s West (April 2021), Goblin’s Gazette (April 2021) 

MG Motoring (April 2021), Shannon’s Auction Catalogue (April 
2021).   

 
Correspondence out: Nil 

 
      5.  Treasurer’s Report 
 

SPRITE CLUB OF SA FINANCIAL STATEMENT - MARCH 2021  
 
INCOME 
 
 Brought forward      $9324.89 
 Subscriptions      $  300.00 
 Joining Fees       $    50.00 
 Log Book Sales      $    15.00 
 Bank Interest       $      0.22 
 
TOTAL INCOME       $9690.11 
 
EXPENDITURE 
 
 Post Office Box Rental     $   136.00 
 
TOTAL EXPENDITURE      $   136.00 
 
TOTAL        $9554.11  
   



 
     -2- 
 
TERM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AS AT 2 DECEMBER 2020 
 
 Previous Amount              $11542.23 
 
 Gross Interest              $      46.30 
 
Total as at 2 December 2020                     $ 11588.53 
 
Amount invested at 0.40% for 6 months. Interest as at 
2 June 2020               $       23.12  
 
      Moved: Sean Power 
      Seconded: Ken Dutch   

  
6. Social & Coming Events  

 
. ‘Fish and Chip’ run was well attended and enjoyed by all, weather was great, 
big thanks to Pat Miller for organizing. 
 
. Over Covid Rock and Roll Festival bushfire relief car display and Concert 
featuring the Masters Apprentices held recently, very well attended with Gary 
and Faye Brock winning the Peoples Choice vehicle award. Gary Beaton 
thanked for his part in the organization and the filming of a video of the event. 
 
. Mid-Week Meander “Hills Face Run” was a great event with scenic views, a 
hotel lunch in the beer garden, thanks go to Russel and Judy Schmarr for 
their organizing. 
 
. 17 April -  Reunion/Revisited Dinner and ‘Stars and their Cars’ to be held at 
Sporting Car Club rooms, Unley.   Buffet spit roast dinner, cars on stage, 6.30 
for 7.00pm start. 
 
. 17/18 April - All Historic Race Meeting at Mallala with a car display on 
Sunday. 
 
. 18 April - McLaren Vale Vintage and Classic Event, Sprite Club are at Fox 
Creek Wines. 
 
. 24 April - Collingrove Hillclimb. 
 
. 2 May - Peter Hall 6 Hour relay at Mallala. Clubman and Sprite team plus 3  
Victorian Sprite Club teams. 
 
. 3 May - General Meeting. 
 
. 19 May - Mid-week Meander - Eastern Edge Encircle. 
 
. 23 May - Copper Coast Classic – Kadina. 
 
. 30 May – Lunch Run to the Elephant Door, Sellicks Hill. 
 
 



3. 
 
7. Webmaster - Chris Brine advised domain fees are due. For any website 

problems please contact Chris. 
                      

8. Club Registration: 
 

Don Cardone advised he attended a recent Federation of Historic Motoring 
Club’s meeting where refresher courses on historic registration were 
recommended.  Don offered some dot point revision items,  
 

 . Vehicle owner must be a club member. 
 . Vehicle can be used for 90 days per year from date of current rego. date. 
 . Log Books must be filled out prior to commencing travel. 

. Vehicle may be driven by another driver, with owner’s permission, provided 
Log Book entry is completed prior to travel. 
 
 Regarding older style plastic number plates, Don advised that their use is 
under current investigation by the Federation.  

 
9. Competition Report: 
 
 Pat Miller advised of the forthcoming SA vs VIC event to be held at ‘The 

Bend’. A dangerous ‘near miss’ occurred at a recent event and would be  
scrutinized to avoid a recurrence. 

 
10. Clubbies SA Report: 

 
Barry Edson absent but Sean Power advised both first and third Sunday 
events were well attended. Five Clubman cars have signed up for the 
forthcoming Peter Hall 6 Hour event in May. 
 

      11. Regalia: 
 

 Kerry away but a good range of merchandise is available via Club’s website 
and EFTPOS.  

 
       12. Library: 
 

Miles is absent tonight but members can view listing of publications available 
on Club’s website.  

  
      13.  General Business 

 
 . Reunion/Revisited Dinner and Stars and their Cars, SCCSA Clubrooms – 
  40-42 attendees, 6.30pm for 7.00pm start, 17 April 2021 
 . Clubbies celebrated 21 years at the Rezz Hotel  
 
      14.  For Sale: 
 

Parts:  Chris Brine is after a detachable trailer light board, contact Chris via 
Club website if you have one.  

      
The meeting closed at 8.55pm.        
	  


